
  

 

Minutes of Meeting of the Board of Directors 

May 21, 2022 

 

The meeting was called to order at 10:00am by Mike Bono, President.  Six of the 

seven Board members were present in person.  Joe Venezia joined via conference 

call. A quorum was present. 

 

Dan Coleman motioned we approve the minutes from the April 26, 2022 Board 

Meeting, as presented.  Motion seconded by Jason Grimmer.  The motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

Financial Statement for Period Ending April 30, 2022 - Attached 

 

Dan Coleman reported on the Financial Statement.  Total Income appears 

high because several people have paid their HOA fees in advance for the 

entire year.  Deferred Maintenance is low due to the elevator door 

replacement project, as well as many other projects that were completed 

without having to have an assessment. 

 

Income from maintenance fees is under budget due to delinquent owners.  

Jane reported we have owners who haven’t paid for multiple months.  Mike 

Bono recommended after they are 30 days delinquent the office send them a 

certified letter which should have a 14-day response deadline. 

 

Conrad Necrason made a motion to approve the Financial Report.  Motion 

seconded by Trent Hamilton.  The motion passed unanimously. 



 

Budget Tracking Report - Attached   

 

The maintenance fee delta of $17,729.57 is the difference between what it 

should be and what it is after four months.  Our budget is $18,758.11 

negative due to the maintenance fee collection issue. 

 

Dan mentioned that the board had charged a late fee of $25 in the past but 

had to stop because our documents do not allow that amount.  This can be 

increased by 2/3 vote of the membership. 

 

Insurance Expense is projected at $82,030 for the year (a 15% increase).  

We don’t have $40K set aside as we have had in past years.  One option is to 

pay a $2-3K service charge to pay monthly.  Our insurance agent, Doug 

Wheeler, may have an option that would cost us $68K annually that he is 

looking into.   

 

Manager’s Report - Attached 

 

Jane presented her Manager’s Report.   

 

Owners Sheryl Kollesar and Elena DeLuca volunteered to assist with reaching 

out to people who can help us with updating photos on our Sea Coast web 

site.  Jane will send an email blast so owners can send updated photos of 

their units. 

 

Dan reported that remodeling is taking place in units that do not have 

permits.  Inspectors may be on site reviewing someone’s unit.  If they see 

activity going on in another unit, they go over there to take a look. This is 

how work may be shut down until a permit is pulled. 

 



Jean Wilson commented that unit renovation projects are supposed to go 

through the Architectural Review Committee before a permit is even pulled.  

Owner Faith Sheehan recommended we put the procedures on the web site 

for architectural review and pulling permits. 

 

Conrad said it is nice to be able to go into a unit that is being renovated and 

see what the stacks look like when the walls are opened up. This is why it’s 

important that the Property Manager be notified of renovation work so the 

Building & Grounds Committee can be alerted.  For example, some of the 

Fernco flexible coupling stainless steel clamps may no longer be working 

properly and need to be replaced before they become a much more serious 

issue for everyone in the stack. 

 

Jane has all the information regarding repairs needed to the PGT windows 

installed by RL James.  New Smyrna Glass has picked up the warranty 

service agreement. 

 

Building and Grounds: 

 

Pavers were approved at the Board Meeting last month to move forward with 

All Phase.  The new pavers have been ordered.  We are 6-7 weeks out from 

completing the project. 

 

Conrad provided an update on the beach gates that were discussed at the 

Board meeting last month.  The gates and side rails are for both walkways to 

the beach.  A six-foot gate is to be built embedded in the sea wall with 

mechanical locks.  Terry’s Lock Service is working with us on the locks.  

Mechanical locks are the most reliable, for example, a push button 

mechanical lock with handle.  We haven’t finalized the cost for the locks yet. 

 



Dan made a motion to approve All Phase to construct the beach gates 

and side rails at a cost of $8,480, plus the cost of the locks.  Motion 

seconded by Conrad Necrason.  The motion passed unanimously.   

 

Conrad provided an update on installing new sod.  He got one good estimate 

for $2,370.   

 

Dan made a motion to approve Conrad’s proposal to replace sod in the 

areas of units 110-113, plus other areas as described in the proposal.  

Motion seconded by Trent Hamilton.  The motion passed unanimously.   

 

Conrad provided an update on the North Seawall issue. Steve at Geo View 

can perform underground radar of the seawall sod area and sundeck area, 

plus underground radar of the sewer line.  One full day of service, plus to 

write a report to give a recommendation, will cost $1,600.   

 

Dan made a motion to approve for cost for the engineer to use radar.  

Motion seconded by Jason Grimmer.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Sprinkler System:  Three companies have come out to look at repairs needed 

and are currently being evaluated. 

 

All palm trees will be trimmed in the next two weeks.  Cost is $950.  Per 

Conrad, this is done twice per year. 

 

Elevator Interiors:  Jason reported that the wall panels have been selected, 

which are Wilson Art Composite.  The ceiling is stainless steel with recessed 

LED lighting.  We still need to pick out the flooring.  We are looking at a mid-

June install.   

 

 

 



Parking Policy Review  

 

Conrad reviewed the purpose of the parking policy and the historical timeline 

for everyone.   

 

Mike Bono asked the owners if they had any questions about the parking 

policy.  Several owners asked questions and voiced concerns.  Mike 

reiterated that the goal of the policy is to identify any untagged vehicle, 

whether in an owner or visitor spot. It was confirmed that an owner may 

park in another owner’s parking spot with their permission and as long as 

they display their hanging placard. 

 

Conrad recommended we change the name of Visitor parking to Reserved 

parking in our parking lot.  All Board members were in agreement. 

 

Wristband Policy Review 

 

Mike Bono made a motion that owners of two-bedroom units be issued up to 

six owner wristbands, and owners of one-bedroom units be issued up to four 

owner wristbands, but they must register who gets them, and replacement of 

owner wristbands are $50 each.  No one seconded the motion.  Therefore, 

the motion did not pass. 

 

Conrad made a motion to allow owners to purchase up to four additional 

owner/guest wristbands for a two-bedroom unit, and up to two additional 

wristbands for a one-bedroom unit, bands of a totally different color from the 

owner wristbands.  The additional bands have to be registered with the 

management office.  Original cost is $50 each and replacement fee is $100 

each.  These bands cannot be used for renters.  Motion seconded by Dan 

Coleman.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 



Trent Hamilton made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:26pm.  Conrad 

seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jean Wilson 

Board Secretary 




















